
Justin elsewhere in this 

issue.  

Finally, spring brings 

change, as it does for us 

every year. Many of you 

still breathing through the 

first year of your program. 

Others can see the lights 

on the moving truck that 

will lead you to internship, 

a new graduate program, 

or a new job. As faculty 

and staff, we are used to 

this cycle by now, and 

always anticipate waving 

goodbye to familiar faces 

each June and July. As 

always, we wish you all 

the best as you           

experience the next set of 

transitions in your lives.  

Dr. Sharon Bowman  

Greetings to you,       

wherever you happen to 

be right now! For some 

reason, the question 

ñWhere in the world is 

Carmen Sandiego?ò is 

running through my head. 

Many of us spent last year 

hiding our heads and just 

hoping for winter to pass 

without completely   

draining our ability to pay 

our heating bills. Sadly, 

our alumni in the north-

east corner of the country 

must be experiencing déjà 

vu right now; Iôm not sure 

what incentives would 

have to be offered to   

convince me to look at a 

job in New England this 

month.  

This spring we are happy 

to host the 2015 Great 

Lakes Regional Counseling    

Psychology Conference in 

March. There is mention of 

it elsewhere in this issue; 

can you believe GL is 28 

years old? We are proud 

to host Division 17ôs   

President Michael Mobley 

as the keynote speaker, 

following a long -standing 

tradition of inviting      

current SCP Presidents to 

attend the conference. We 

will also have speakers 

focused on integrated 

health care and military 

psychology. Please join us 

for the last weekend in 

March. (BTW, GL 2016 will 

also be held in Indiana; Iôll 

let you guess whereé) 

In other news, Dr. 

Brooke Wilken ôs sudden 

departure for California at 

the end of fall semester 

2014, opened the door for 

Dr. Justin Lehmiller  to 

join us as interim director 

for the social psychology        

program. He is a Purdue 

University graduate, but 

took a scenic route to get 

from the western side of 

Indiana to the eastern 

side. By all accounts, he is 

already having an impact 

in the classroom. Look for 

Rachaelôs interview with 

Letter from the Chair  
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BSU Association of Neuropsychology 

Students in Training (ANST)  

News from the Doctoral Program 
Director ð Dr. Donald Nicholas  
As mentioned in our Fall newsletter, I took over as director of the    

doctoral program this past summer and am now in the full swing of the 

responsibilities. Also as mentioned, we are very pleased to have once 

again successfully completed the American Psychological Association 

(APA) Accreditation site visit and are fully accredited now until 2020!  

Last semester we welcomed 10 new doctoral students and, as the cycle 

continues, we completed our on -campus interviews on January 30, 

when we invited 27 masterôs candidates and 9 bachelorôs candidates to 

campus. As usual, the entire department was involved in the exciting   

interview day. We expect to once again welcome a new class of 10    

students for 2015 -2016. At present, our offers of admission are out and 

we are waiting to hear!  

Last month our doctoral students, who are heading out to internship, 

ranked their internship sites. All of their interviews were completed, all 

eight have their rankings in and now we wait! Notification day was   

February 20. Keep them in your thoughts as they move on to this     

exciting transition. We expect all to match and I will have a list of     

locations for you in the next newsletter. I look forward to bragging 

about the exciting and prestigious locations of our 2015 -2016 interns.  

Another exciting upcoming event is our hosting of the 2015 Great Lakes    

Regional Counseling Psychology Conference on March 27 and 28.  

We would like those interested in our organization to please join 

our Ball State ANST Facebook page  to get the latest updates. 

This semester, we are expecting a panel of neuropsychologists on 

March 19, at 6 PM, in Teachers College, TC 229, as well as an 

election meeting (with trivia games) for future chairs on April 16 

at 6 PM. All meetings will include 

free food and fun! For questions or 

more information, please contact 

Claire Brownson 

at  cebrownson@bsu.edu . 

C P S Y  T i m e s  Å  S p r i n g  2 0 1 5 
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Counseling Program  
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Welcome Back from Winter Break  

Dear Clinical Mental Health Counseling (CMHC) students ð welcome back from winter break and I 

hope you have good educational experiences this spring semester and upcoming summer. For those 

of you graduating in May or July 2015: Congratulations!  

2015 Great Lakes Regional Conference in Counseling Psychology  

Ball State University is hosting the Great Lakes conference this year, on March 27 and 28. It will be 

held at the L.A. Pittenger Student Center. I encourage you all to attend this conference to learn some 

exciting stuff happening in counseling and counseling psychology, and to network with other         

students, faculty, and professionals.  

Content Exam  

The content exam is administered twice over the academic year. The next administration will be    

Friday, March 20, 2015, from noon to 4 PM, in the Ball Communications building, room     

BC 103 . This is a reminder that all students in the Clinical Mental Health Counseling program must 

pass the exam before graduation . You may take the exam once you have completed at least 30     

semester hours of coursework. Please stop by the main office: Teachers College, room 605, to let us 

know if you plan to take the exam this semester.  

American Counseling Association  

I encourage all CMHC students to become members of the American Counseling Association (ACA). It 

is important for future counselors to be involved in a professional organization. An added benefit to 

membership in ACA is that it includes malpractice insurance, which we require all students to carry 

once they begin their practicum and internship activities. You can enroll through their website at 

http://counseling.org/membership/aca -and -you/students . 

Graduates  

We always enjoy hearing from our graduates. Please email the department at CPSY@bsu.edu , or me 

at stefaegis@bsu.edu  to let us know how you are doing in your careers and lives.  

Thanks for keeping in touch and warm wishes,  

Dr. Stef  

http://counseling.org/membership/aca-and-you/students


P a g e  4  

#BSUSC on Twitter  

News from the School Counseling Program  

Upcoming Conferences and Professional 

Development Opportunities :  

Evidenced - Based School Counseling 

Conference  

March 26 -27, 2015  

Erlanger, Kentucky  

 

ISCA Graduate Student Workshop  

April 15, 2015  

Indianapolis, Indiana  

 

American School Counseling            

Association Annual Conference  

June 29 -July 1, 2015  

Phoenix, Arizona  

 

Indiana Department of Education 

Summer of eLearning  

Summer 2015  

 

Indiana Youth Institute Webinars  

March 25 ð Youth Trauma: The Real     

Reason They Act Out  

April 29 ð TBA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Counseling Poster    

Session  

April 7, 2015, 4:30 ð6 PM, 

Teachers College, 6 th  Floor  

Please join us as our second -year 

school counseling students share the 

results of their program evaluation of 

an academic intervention at their    

internship sites. Several of the        

interventions were developed and   

implemented by our students. Light 

snacks will be provided.  

 

National School Counseling 

Week  

National School Counseling Week, 

sponsored by the American School 

Counselor Association (ASCA), was 

celebrated from February 2 -6, 2015. 

National School Counseling Week 

brings focus to the unique contribution 

of professional school counselors  

within U.S. school systems and how 

students are different as a result of 

what school counselors do. National 

School Counseling Week highlights the 

tremendous impact school counselors 

can have in helping students achieve 

school success and plan for a career.  

 

Are you interested in continuing the conversation about school counseling 

and students in K -12 schools? Join the conversation on Twitter by using 

#BSUSC ! This is a place where you can share your thoughts as well as 

articles and resources with your fellow Ball State School Counseling     

colleagues. Donôt have a Twitter account? Take a look at the conversation 

by visiting the Twitter homepage and do a search for #BSUSC . Looking 

forward to seeing you in the Twitter -verse!  

C P S Y  T i m e s  Å  S p r i n g  2 0 1 5 
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